
Councilmember Rider moved to approve the resolution, and Vice-Mayor Smith seconded the 
motion. 

Speaking in favor of the resolution:

Denzel Grant, Knoxville

Carrie Fair, 125 N Concord St

Webster Bailey, 530 W Fifth Ave

Speaking in opposition to the resolution:

Elizabeth Rowland, Knoxville

Lindsey Jaremko, 1750 Hillwood Dr

Discussion:

Mayor Kincannon, Councilmember Parker, Mr. Evans, Vice-Mayor Smith, Mrs. 
Human-Hilliard, Councilmembers Singh, Roberto, McKenzie, Rider, and Thomas; and David 
Brace, Chief of Staff

Upon voice-vote, the motion to approve the resolution was declared carried eight to one. 


